
Sandoval does away with 654
Nevada regulations
By Sean Whaley, Nevada News Bureau

RENO  —  Gov.  Brian  Sandoval  said  his  plan  to  repeal  654
unnecessary regulations will assist in the state’s efforts at
economic diversification and job creation by making Nevada
more business friendly.

In addition to the repeal of more than 600 rules, another
1,100 will be updated as a result of an executive order he
issued in January 2011 imposing a one-year freeze and calling
for his cabinet to thoroughly review the entire regulatory
framework of the state.

Most regulations that will be repealed come from agencies that
impact businesses and individuals directly – 137 regulations
in  the  Department  of  Business  and  Industry,  120  in  the
Department  of  Motor  Vehicles  and  95  in  the  Department  of
Taxation.

This week Sandoval said a less burdensome regulatory system
will help Nevada attract jobs.

“My goal is to make Nevada the most business-friendly state in
the  country,”  he  said.  “I  think  that  sent  an  incredible
message  that  we’re  in  Nevada  are  going  to  have  important
regulations that are business friendly, and we think that it’s
going to have a large impact and compliments what this plan
does today.

“Overregulation in other states has suffocated business and we
think that that is going to be a very attractive component of
our ability to attract those businesses to come to our state,”
Sandoval said.
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At the Department of Motor Vehicles, the regulation which
requires schools for training drivers to establish a place of
business  located  in  Nevada  is  being  repealed.  Repeal  was
recommended  because  requiring  Internet-based  schools  to
establish a place of business in the state constitutes an
unnecessary  burden  with  little  to  no  increased  consumer
protection (NAC 483.766(1)(a)).

In the Manufactured Housing Divisio, NAC 461.125 is being
repealed.  The  regulation  requires  that  every  manufactured
building in the state equipped with a toilet have a label
affixed  to  it  indicating  the  maximum  amount  of  water  the
toilet  uses  for  each  flush.  The  MHD  states  that  this
regulation  is  duplicative  and  unnecessary.

During the freeze, all regulations were reviewed to determine
if they were still necessary, to identify any adverse impact
on business, to clarify language and address duplication or
inconsistencies,  and  to  determine  if  the  public  value
outweighed  the  cost  of  the  regulation  itself.

“With my executive order, I established a set of regulatory
priorities for this administration – namely, to protect the
health  and  welfare  of  the  people  of  Nevada  without
discouraging  economic  growth,”  Sandoval  said.

Additionally,  Sandoval  has  given  his  cabinet  specific
directions  to  refocus  their  approach  to  rule-making.
Regulations will not be frozen, but every regulatory body will
be  required  to  notify  the  governor’s  office  of  proposed
actions and include notice of how the proposed regulation is
consistent with Sandoval’s priority to keep Nevada’s economy
moving.

“My office will provide a thorough review of the rule-making
process to ensure government doesn’t get in the way of job
growth,” Sandoval said.


